Town Manager Update
April 24, 2023


[bookmark: _GoBack]Most of my work since our last meeting has been on items on tonight’s agenda. There will be a Zoom meeting to go over the Motions and Explanations document tomorrow, after which we should be ready for Town Meeting. I have also been keeping up with the necessary Planning Board, Conservation Commission, and Board of Appeals items.

Work has started on the Fiber Ring project. I’m hoping to have the project completed in two months.

I participated in the regional discussion for the electricity aggregation program, and the group chose the Dynegy electricity service agreement for 24 months, to start in January of 2024, with a per-kwh cost of 0.13849. They will be publicizing this throughout the town soon. Based on Select Board guidance, the product I chose was the standard retail electric supply, at 62% renewable energy. I noted that a three-year 100% renewable WMECO contract (most of the group has National Grid) was actually 1/100,000 of a cent less expensive than the two-year product, but the other towns all agreed with Colonial Power that there was cause for optimism that energy prices would continue to come down over the next two years. Since I was the only hold-out for a three-year contract, I went with the group and accepted the two year contract, at .13848.


